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New South Wales 

Special Commission of Inquiry into LGBTIQ hate crimes 

12 September 2023 

Katherine Garaty 
Director, Crime Disruption and Special Inquiries Law 
Office of the General Counsel, NSW Police Force 
Locked Bag 5102 
PARRAMATTA NSW 2124 

By email 

Dear Ms Garaty, 

Special Commission of Inquiry into LGBTIQ hate crimes: Summons NSWPF167 

I refer to the above Inquiry and to summons NSWPF167 of 23 August 2023. 

I confirm receipt of the five documents comprising records of misconduct and/or disciplinary action instituted 
or contemplated in relation to Detective Sergeant Penelope Brown, produced to the Inquiry pursuant to 
summons NSWPF167 on 25 August 2023. 

I would be grateful if you could please confirm that no disciplinary steps were taken in relation to Detective 
Sergeant Brown's assistance in providing ABC journalist Emma Alberici with a copy of the statement of 
Pamela Young in approximately mid-February 2015. If any such disciplinary steps were taken, I would be 
grateful if you could please provide all documents relating to same. 

I would be grateful if you could please advise as to the above by no later than 5:00pm on Thursday, 
14 September 2023. 

Please do not hesitate to contact Enzo Camporeale on 0498 484 133 if you have any queries. 

Yours faithfully, 
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Enzo Camporeale 
Director, Legal 
Solicitor Assisting the Inquiry 

Special Commission of Inquiry into LGBTIQ hate crimes 

GPO Box 5341 Sydney NSW 2001 02 9228 4855 
www.specialcommission.nsw.goy.au contact@specialcommission.nsw.goy.au 1 


